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            TOGETHER WE CAN MAKE A DIFFERENCE!!

PRAISE GOD WE DID IT!  

Last month I shared with you how we raised 
$12,275 to put toward the roof for Pastor Sam-
uel in Tete, Mozambique.  Because the roof for 
their building is over seven times larger than 
the 30 ft. x 60 ft. structures we normally build, 
I felt it was important to send him at least 
$20,000 to put toward the over $32,000 the 
roof would cost.  That roof is now under con-
struction! The rest of the church (exterior walls 
and inside) will be completed once the congre-
gation has finished paying their share of the 
roofing cost.  At least they will be under roof 
and able to hold services. Thank U!   
  
I also challenged you to “Arise and Build” 
two new churches in Malawi.  These buildings 
will also become training center locations for 
our CTC pastoral training program.  I am 
blessed to report that the $20,000 requested for 
these two buildings has come in and they also 
are under construction! 
  
I posted on my Facebook page a video of Pas-
tor Dennis Chaima from the Chiradzulu dis-

trict and his congregation worshipping the 
Lord in the open during a rainstorm after their 
church had collapsed.  This is not something 
one would likely ever see in the USA, but in-

dictive of their zeal for the Lord.   
  
Once I was able to release the funds for the building, 
Stephen Tambuli, our CTC director in that part of Mala-
wi, sent me some photos of women carrying heavy stone 
on their heads to the site of the new building.  The 

stones were then broken into smaller and smaller pieces 
with a hammer and chisel for the onsite hand mixing of 

the cement for the foundation, also something one is not 
likely to see taking place here in the USA.   
These women are from the congregation of the 
church and will be students in the CTC program 



YOU CAN MAKE A DIFFERENCE! To support RevC or a particular project you can either donate online at www.revc.org  by clicking the 
“RevC Support” button or the “Project Support” button, or send your gift to Indigenous Training Ministries, Inc. (ITM, Inc.) and mail to P.O. 
Box 958 Oldsmar, FL 34677 and put “Preference Project Support” or “Preference RevC” on the memo line.  The IRS does not allow donors to 
designate a gift , but you can indicate your “preference” for its use.   Questions?? contact RevC at:  RevC@revc.org  BLESSINGS!!!   

However, all the work of hauling bags of cement, steel, 
and wood for the roofing has come at a cost for our 
truck.  Stephen Tambuli is asking for help getting the 
truck repaired so we can continue to help with the 

church construction.  We need about $500 to cover 
burst shock absorbers, worn out clutch and pressure 
plates, and ball joints.   Please mark your gift “Truck.” 
As always, you are in our prayers and we are so 
grateful for your faithful prayers and support.  
Without God’s faithfulness and your help, very little 
would take place.  Thank you for continuing to stand 
with us!  Missions giving is investing in eternity! 
TOGETHER WE’RE MAKING A DIFFERENCE! 

once the church building is ready.  You can see 
from these photos that the form of the church is 
beginning to take shape.  Please keep both 
churches in your prayers.   

In addition to these two churches, we got word that the 
church building in the Zamba district for Pastor Francis 
finally has its roof.   
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